
     

 

 May 2, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 2015 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting $3,000,000 in funding for the Village of Barrington Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Upgrades in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of 

Barrington located at 200 S. Hough St, Barrington, IL 60010. The funding would be used for 

upgrading 25 pieces of unreliable and failing equipment at the Village of Barrington’s 

wastewater treatment plant to lower phosphorus and nitrogen levels in water; improve water 

clarity; and improve oxygen demand to receiving streams for wildlife and vegetation. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help the Village of Barrington 

ensure that the water discharging meets all limits and future limits set by the EPA by lowering 

phosphorus levels in water; improving water clarity; and improving oxygen demand to receiving 

streams for wildlife and vegetation. The project has a Federal nexus because the funding 

provided is for purposes authorized by Title VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

   Sincerely, 

 

      

   Mike Quigley 

   Member of Congress 
 


